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Gateway to Mt. St. Helens 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
CITY OF CASTLE ROCK 

NOTICE OF MITIGATED DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE 
Al Helenberg Memorial Boat Launch Ten-Year Maintenance Program 

 
Notice is hereby provided in accordance with WAC 197-11-510 that the City of Castle Rock has 
issued a Mitigated Determination of Nonsignificance (MDNS) on the following: 
 
Proposal: Implementation of a periodic maintenance program to address repetitive known 
issues associated with the boat launch and, when necessary, effectuate certain emergency 
repairs. 
Location:  Al Helenberg Memorial Boat Launch Park north of the intersection of WA-411 and 
Westside Highway, and in the Cowlitz River adjacent to the park. 
Applicant:  City of Castle Rock 
 
The Responsible Official has determined that the proposal will not have significant impacts on 
the environment if the conditions in the MDNS are met. Pursuant to RCW 43.21C.030(2)(C), an 
environmental impact statement will not be required.  This decision was made after the review 
of a completed environmental checklist and other information on file with the City, which is 
available to the public on request.  
 
This MDNS is issued under WAC 197-11-350.  The public can comment on this MDNS within 14 
days by writing to:  Deborah Johnson, SEPA Responsible Official, c/o Cowlitz-Wahkiakum 
Council of Governments, 207 Fourth Ave. N, Kelso, WA 98616-4195 or djohnson@cwcog.org. 
Comments must be received by 5pm on April 14, 2017.  Work will not begin until the comment 
deadline has expired and any other necessary permits are issued.  Appeals of this MDNS must 
be filed in accordance with WAC 197-11-680. 
 


